




COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

July mid-summer newsletter!  We are beginning to get back to normal.  The kitchen is 
reopening next week, the Color Guard is doing services for our fallen comrades, and 
all regular meetings are being held.  A lot of people are understandably hesitant to join 
in a crowded room but quite a few have joined us in our various activities.  
 
Speaking of which, Dale and company returns with Wing Night on July 1st a most  
welcome return for many people's favorite night at the Post.  Also, there are raffles for 
a Henry .44 cal. Big Boy, a .45 auto from Springfield Arms and a hot rod Harley Ultra 
from the Riders.  Also Donnie is organizing the golf tournament again.  Let's see if we 
can't help him out with Hole Sponsors.  We all know someone who would spend $100 
bucks for a sign advertising their business or honoring a fallen friend, family member or 
comrade-in-arms.  Let's show some spirit, many hands make for light work.  The  
Legion Birthday and Installation Dinners have been combined this year.  The dinner 
will be held Saturday, July 25th, meeting at 500 PM, dinner at 600 PM or asap.  Sign 
up at the bar $2.00 a head.  Finally Susann Huff is doing Shrimp Night 7/31/20,  
everyone should be there to support our Post and enjoy the best shrimp at the best 
price anywhere! 
 
In closing, it is very satisfying to see the club room starting to fill up, and so many  
familiar faces enjoying the camaraderie.  We can be thankful that we, for the most part, 
have been spared the danger and the panic and the litteral riots in the streets that so 
many have suffered.  I believe that our strength lies in the fact that we are mostly  
self-reliant, and can remain calm, think our own thoughts and allow others theirs.  We 
served in the Armed Forces in order for our country to remain a place for the free  
exchange of ideas, even when we disagree.  
God Bless you  
God Bless America  
Mark  

JULY 2020 



Well Good news!  The kitchen will be fully open in July and the Post will continue with all summer  
functions so tell your friends.   
 
Kitchen:  If anyone is interested in helping out in the kitchen just call Susan Huff, 573-216-9358. or you 
can call me 573-286-7741.  This month of July has 5 Wednesdays and Fridays, help would be greatly 
appreciated especially with clean up.  Burger night and Mexican night will return along with spaghetti 
and meatball night, and Shrimp night.  All the favorites are back.  Price of meals may go up due to 
price of meat increases, we hope this will be temporary. We will discuss this at the July meeting.  As an 
example, SAL will be serving fried tenderloins for a while as beef steak is out of reach for right now. 
 
Shrimp Night for 2020:  Jul 31, Oct 30 (posted per membership requests) 
 
Cakes:  we will need a new supply of cakes as some of the cakes in the freezer are over 6 months 
old.  Not all will have to be tossed but some will.  If you bring one in please post a date on it so we can 
track them.   
 
Rifle Raffle:  We still have this raffle and the rifle is a beauty.  If you go to the news letter in the Legion 
web you can see what it looks like and get the tickets in the newsletter, or you can get them at the front 
bar.   The drawing has been rescheduled for Sept 7. 
 
Installation & Legion Birthday:  The Post will combined these two events on July 25.   The Auxiliary 
will have there installation of new officers, and dinner will be catered by Vinneys, so  
please sign up at front bar so we know how many people intend to show up. 
 
Garage Sale:  This event is rescheduled for August 7 & 8 with a BAKE SALE.  See Sheila Marlow  
573-745-0654, if you want to rent a table. 
 
Community For Christ:  can still use donations of paper products, shampoo, deodorant, toothpaste, 
fruit in lite syrup or in their own juices, cereal. 
 
July 4  Independence Day 
July 25 Installation & Auxiliary installation 
July 28-30 Kent church, rummage sale 
Aug 7-8 Legion garage sale 
Aug. 28-Sept. 3 National Convention, Louisville KY. 
Sept 7  Labor Day riffle drawing 
Sept 18-19 Hillbilly fair 
Oct 31 Trunk or Treat 
Nov 11 Veterans Day & bake sale 
 
July is my last month as President, I want to let you all know how much I appreciate holding this  
office.  It’s been fulfilling and has given me a deep respect for our veterans and the Auxiliary who are 
determined to support them.  Retta Morton will be your next President, please support her as she takes 
over.  Thanks to all of you. 
 
Jane 



 We have the 1991 Harley-Davidson motorcycle and a Springfield Armory spec stainless steel ACP 
45 1911 Pistol to raffle. Deb Sutton  has the tickets for those who are interested in buying or to help 
sell. For anyone on the east side of the lake Ted York has tickets. 
Our new officers will be reinstated this month. 

RIDERS 





MESSAGE FROM THE GOLF TOURNAMENT  
CHAIRMAN  

Our annual golf tournament for 2020 will be August 21. Noon shotgun  
start at Versailles Country Club. Last year we collected over 80 hole  

sponsors. I would like to get more this year. It cannot be done without help.  
Too much running and work for one or two people. Any help you can give  
collecting sponsors or attendance prizes would be greatly appreciated. This  
is one of our largest fundraisers. Remember more hands make less work.  

Any questions call: Don Basler 873-9905. 

AMERICAN LEGION POST 624  
4 PERSON SCRAMBLE 

Rollings Hills Country Club  
13986 Country Club Road  

Versailles , Mo 65084  
573-378-5109  

Friday, August 21, 2020 

AMERICAN LEGION GOLF TOURNAMENT 
HOLE SPONSOR 

Yes, I would like to sponsor a hole in the American  
Legion Post. 624 four person scramble on August 21,  
2020 at a cost of $50.00. Shot gun start at 12:00 noon.  

'Proceeds from this tournament will go to The American  
Legion Post 624 Programs.  

Business or Organization Name:    
 Business or Organization  Address: 

                 Business or Organization Phone Number:    
Make Sponsor Checks Payable to: Amer, Legion #624 

Mail To: Don Basler, 413 Copperstone Rd. #2,  
Camdenton, MO 65020. 

For More Information: 573-873-9905  



AMERICAN LEGTON POST 624 
                         4 Person Scramble 

 
Rolling Hills Country Club  

13986 Country Club Rd., Hwy 5  
Versailles, MO 65084 573-378-5109  

Friday, August 21, 2020  
American Legion Post 624  

Entries must be received by August 1, 2020  

Proceed will go to: American Legion Programs 

Shotgun start at 12:00 noon 

     Cost will be $240.00 per four person team, $60.00 per person. Entry fee  
      includes 18 holes w/cart,  two mulligans per player, insurance on all par  

         threes, prize money and attendance prizes Also includes post-tournament  
               meal at the go1f course. Prize money will be awarded by flights. Prizes also  

            awarded for longest putt and closest to the pin on designated holes.  
Shot gun start at 12:00 noon, Teams may be comprised of men, women or both. 

 
 

HOLE IN ONEꞏ #2 

Provided by Hulett Chevrolet, Buick, GMC  
Camdenton, MO 65020 

PRIZES ON ALL PAR 3'S 

Team Captain: 
Phone: 
Team Member: 
Team Member: 
Team Member: 
Make Entry Fee Check Payable To: American Legion Post 624 
Mail to : Don Basler; 413 Copperstone Rd, #2, Camdenton MO 65020 
For Info: 573-873-9905 



We need help do to the closing of the post for 2 months in selling tickets. We are not 
doing well this year with sales. Last year each entity made over $2100. This is a great 
fundraiser for our post and we haven't even paid for the riffle yet. We extended the 
drawing until Sept. If you would please help sell tickets contact Susann Huff, Ted York 
or Deb Sutton. 








